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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
Monthly Meeting
 

Wednesday, 14th October: 10 – 12h00 

@ Salesian Institute, Somerset Road
ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (Ons Plek), Sandra Collins (SA Children’s Home), Nelly Burrows (Salesian Institute), Kuhle Peko (TLC), Bernard Schafer (CBCPF), Brian America (Village Care Centre), Lucinda Valentine (WCSCF) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
 1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES & INTRODUCTIONS
Pam opened the meeting and welcomed all.  Introductions were made around the room.
APOLOGIES were received from:  Herman Smit (CAP), Isabel Swarts (Elsies River Badisa), Wendy Abrahams (Heaven’s Nest).
 2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed by Pam and accepted by Brian America.  
 3. MATTERS ARISING
Pam gave the overview and background of the new SOP. 

Janice summarized some of the points of the meeting with Robert Macdonald on the 16th Sept 2015. 

· On the point that “role players were not included or consulted, making the SOP not a collaborative product:   Robert stated that he had implemented the SOP in response to the immediate crisis of the street children, and as a way to get his own department “to come to the party”. He said it was not his intention to bypass any organisations and that the SOP was not ‘written in stone”, but a starting point. The purpose of the centralised intake point was the department taking responsibility for the crisis. Robert defined secure care facilities in that meeting.  It was reiterated that Lindelani is a short term facility.
· Robert acknowledged the fact that there is a shortage of secure care facilities and that the department is looking into the matter.  The Ottery court case highlighted this problem.  Sandra asked for more details on the Ottery court case. Janice said she did not have full info or understanding of it, but thought the gist of it was that the Department had closed down the facility, feeling it was not up to standard, and had been taken to court, resulting in the Centre being reopened. 

· On the question of whether DSD would be putting funds into Prevention Programmes in hot spot / high risk areas, Robert stated that the department, with it’s relatively small budget, would not be able to manage to fund prevention programmes, but that other sectors (Education, business, etc) would need to get involved in the funding of a preventative approach, considering the depth and long term nature of prevention required.
Janice suggested that we brainstorm ideas around increasing the number of ‘secure care’, but long term facilities, such as Lindelani which could provide programmes for children who could not be reunited with their families, as is often the case with the more hardened street child.  Janice raised the possibility for discussion of some current Child and Youth Care Centres with tighter “Admissions Criteria” volunteer to be upgrade to more secure ‘closed door’ facilities, offering necessary programmes.  Pam mentioned that Ons Plek was approached about the idea, which they are happy to do  in fact have always done!) but that many other organisations are not jumping at the prospect.  Sandra highlighted the challenges the upgrade would have, e.g. extra security, very expensive, space and staff.

The role of the department may need to be relooked regarding this idea. The current government places of safety could possibly be upgraded to secure care facilities. The overheads would then be less.  Pam agrees, that the infrastructure is already there.  Sandra mentioned that this was previous the case but due to the facilities being so far out that they soon faded.

Pam mentioned that Ons Plek is not “well resourced” but that they have adapted to work with high risk street children. They equipped their child and youth care workers with training on street children, etc.  Ons Plek don’t have security staff, but use their own staff to build relationships with these hardened street children and it has worked well.   Pam emphasised that the organisations that are small but function well, just need to upgrade slightly to accommodate children that need more secure care. 
Janice mentioned that the need for facilities for boys was greater, that the centres for girls are working well, even having success with some family reunification.
Sandra suggested using James House and St. Michaels. It was generally not understood why one organisation received so much money (about 4 million), when that money could have been spread out to upscale other facilities already doing the job into securer care facilities.

Marion asked about The Homestead.  It was said that they are not secure care, and at last comms seemed not willing to become any sort of secure care facility, favouring an open door approach.

On the topic of Funding….

Janice reiterated that more business forum’s needed to come on board to boost resources needed. It would benefit the business in the areas where there are issues with street children. It needs to be an inter-sectoral approach. 

Nelly asked if WCSCF has a fundraising leg that could raise funds for the upgrading of organisations to secure care facilities. Pam said that fundraising through the forum had always been avoided as it would bring all sorts of undesirable politics into our relationships.  She said organisations needed to raise their own funds. WCSCF does however do capacity building trainings with organisations in the sector.

Sandra suggested that organisations partner with government to try and gain funding internationally.  Nelly says that government needs to be more proactive with their fundraising and could apply for funding internationally for the upgrades to the places of safety. Pam says that we need to play with this whole idea a bit more.

On the topic of training of Workers …

Nelly suggested that it is put to Robert to better equip his staff by training them more or making sure they have access to a psychologist to prevent burn out. There skills need to be constantly updated. The staff are clearly tired.  Pam said that Robert had inherited all these issue when starting at the Department and that supervision has not been great in the department for many years now. The issue of supervisors needs to be invested in more.  Janice said that Robert did mention that NGO’s have much more experienced Social Workers and collectively more experience in the sector. Janice read out of the previous minutes, where Robert mentions all the things lacking in his department and that he knows it is in shambles at present.

Sandra mentioned an issue with the training of the child and youth care workers, they receive their certificates but are still not well suited for residential facilities. She would like to know these staff members could be upskilled.  Janice mentioned that the Study that has recently been done by the WCSCF on Child and Youth Care Worker training which will make certain recommendations for improvement and will be shared with the sector as soon as it is completed.

It was felt to put these ideas formally to the Department in a proposal. Pam suggests all of this needs to be proposed but step by step.  Pam mentioned that working with Robert has been positive; that normally people at his level are unreachable and it is great that we have come this far with him.  Janice wrote down all the proposed ideas and issues that could be presented to Robert/the Department.

A) Secure Care Facility – upscaling of regular CYCC’s

B) Capacity Building with DSD’s Social Workers and NGO Child and Youth Care Workers 
 4. AGM  & EXECTIVE COMMITTEE PORTFOLIOS
Janice confirmed that the recall meeting after the AGM had occurred where all voted on issued had been ratified and accepted, those of the Constitution, the election of the Executive Committee and the acceptance of proxy votes.  The following  Executive Committee portfolios have been agreed on:

· Chairperson – Pam Jackson

· Vice Chair – Dawie Marais

· Treasurer - Stacey 
No secretary was appointed as it was felt that it was not needed. 
 5. COORDINATOR FEEDBACK
Janice described further recent developments in regional forums:

· Muizenberg and Vrygrond. 
· Somerset West and Worcester are next to develop.

· Kalk Bay and St. James are coming up soon. 
The forum would prefer not to run these sub-forums but rather support them, growing what is already there. 

Lucinda gave brief feedback on the Northern Suburbs sub-forum, which is going really well, with regular attendance of Designated Child Protection Organisations, CID’s, NGO and other roleplayers.  Good collaboration is occurring.  Community Police Forums are involved and requesting input from the forum to work with their SAPS Stations.  The consensus of the NS Sub-forum is that lobbying for more placement options is the priority.
School Visits.  We have done 3 this quarter and have 3 to still do in the financial year. 
Blockages:  SAPS is still an issue is many areas, with officers not knowing about the Form 36, or their role with regard to children on the street. 

 6. CURRENT STREETVIEW & SOP
Bernard (CPF Camps Bay) attended the meeting to gt advice regarding their concerns over:

· Non-response from DSD when they call regarding children living working and begging in Camps Bay

· DSD telling SAPS to take the children to places like “Die Gat” in Kensington:   “This facility seems to be run by children. Captain Isaacs was not happy with this place.”

He said that the Camps Bay police station is an old facility and not equipped to hold children; they lack resources at the station, but getting not help.  
Janice insisted that this case of Die Gat be taken directly to Robert MacDonald, giving him his details.  Bernard has kept all the details of the case (dates, times, names of Social Workers, children).
Bernard was given info and documents regarding the SOP and Form 36 and how things should be working;  also gave him details of OnsPlek, where he can take girls under 18 or young children or babies after hours or anytime they are unable to get hold of DSD.  (If there is a baby, nappies and formula would need to be provided, as Ons Plek do not keep that on site.) She said he must call Robert if he gets stuck in any way.
Bernard has one last question:  If we thought out of the box and could perhaps pay for someone to take the children to Lindelani or a further facility could this be a possibility? Pam said that, that could be negotiated with CID’s or other designated organisations but would need to be looked into.  Janice told him that Robert had stated (changing the Modus opeandi and taking responsibility for it) that if a marked vehicle is all that was available, that it may be used to transport a child.

Bernard was happy with what he got out of the meeting.
Lucinda mentioned a case of a group of children living in the bush behind Cool Runnings behind Tygervalley Mall. She was shocked that no one really knew about it. Lucinda called the hotline 24 hour DSD number and it did not help much – DSD also kept trying to get her to phone other numbers, instead of taking the info and responding themselves.  She said if she had been a ‘normal member of the public’ reporting this, she would have given up a long time ago. 
 7. UPCOMING EVENTS
· DIC M&E Training – 22-23rd October, in Swellendam

· Northern Suburbs Meeting – 29th October, Durbanville Council Chambers
· Hardened “Zakkie”  Meeting – 3 November, CCID 1 Thibault Sq, CT

· WCSCF Monthly Meeting - 18 November, Salesians Greenpoint – Final for the year.

· Street Children CYCC Meeting with Leana Goosen – 26 November, Lindelani

 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No other business arose at this meeting.

10 NEXT MEETINGS:   - 18 November, 10-12, Salesians – Final for the year
Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
